
GEORGE FENTHAM ENDOWED SCHOOL  

NEWSLETTER 1 SUMMER 2023 

Page 1 of 12 

  

 

May 2023    

Term Dates 

SCHOOL TERMS & 

HOLIDAY DATES 

2022/2023 

Summer Term Monday 17th April 2023 – Tuesday 25th July 2023 

Half Term Monday 29th May 2023 – Friday 2nd June 2023 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 2023 

Bank Holiday: Monday 8th May 2023 – His Majesty’s Coronation 

 2023/2024 

Autumn Term Monday 4th September 2023 – Friday 22nd December 2023 

Half Term Monday 30th October 2023 - Friday 3rd November 2023 

Spring Term Monday 8th January 2024 – Friday 22nd March 2024 

Half Term Monday 12th February 2024 – Fri 16th February 2024 

Summer Term Monday 8th April 2024 - Monday 22nd July 2024 

Half Term Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 2024 

5 INSET DAYS Inset Day 1: Monday 4th September 2023 

Inset Days 2-5 to be advised 

 

Dates for Diary 2022-2023 

Thu 8th June 5pm Relationships & Sex Education Meeting for Parents/ 

Carers  

Mon 12th June  Reception Trip to The Parkridge Centre, Brueton Park  

Wed 14th – Fri 16th June  Year 6 Residential at Culmington Manor 

Mon 19th - Fri 23rd June 

Mon 19th June 6pm 

Mon 19th June 7pm                                

Health Week 

Nursery 2023 Induction Evening for Parents/Carers 

Reception 2023 Induction Evening for Parents/Carers 

Tue 20th June Nursery to visit Ash End House Farm 

Wed 21st June Tempest Photography – class photos 

Thu 22nd June Year 6 Borough Athletics Competition 

Fri 23rd June Year 1 trip to Herbert Art Gallery, Coventry 

Tue 27th June Sports Day 

Fri 30th June Year 6 Tag Rugby Festival, Edwardians FC, Streetsbrook 

Tue 4th July Sports Day Reserve 

Wed 5th July Year 4 Chance Festival at Berkswell CC 

Thur 6th July  Year 5 Chance Festival at Berkswell CC 

Fri 7th July 

Mon 10th July 

Year 5 trip to Bishops Wood Field Centre (Anglo Saxons) 

Year 2 INSPIRE Workshop: Transition and Online Safety 

Tue 11th July Year 6 Leavers Service, St Philip’s Cathedral Birmingham 

Thur 13th July Nursery & Reception “Animals In Hands”  

Fri 14th July 

Mon 17th July 

Year 2 Tri-Golf Festival, Pitch & Putt, Tudor Grange Park 

Open Evening 
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Class Assemblies 2023 

We look forward to welcoming parents and carers to our class assemblies. Please see the dates 

below.  

Year Group Dates  

Reception Friday 14th July  

Year 1 Friday 19th May 

Year 2 Friday 9th June 

Year 3 Friday 30th June 

Year 4 Wednesday 12th July pm Date Change 

Year 5 Friday 26th May 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly Friday 21st July 

Congratulations to Year 1 and Year 5 for presenting the first two class assemblies this half term. 

The children thoroughly enjoyed showcasing their learning and received lots of applause and 

positive comments from our audiences!! 

 

Thursday 8th June 5pm: Relationships and Sex Education Meeting for Parents and Carers 

Next half term, within school, we will be focusing upon our ‘Changing Me’ Jigsaw piece which covers 

the Sex Education part of our curriculum. This half term we have covered the ‘Relationships’ 

element. 

As part of our working in partnership with parents and carers, we will be holding an information 

meeting on Thursday 8th June at 5pm. The meeting is particularly relevant for parents of children 

in years 4, 5 and 6 but all parents are very welcome to attend. 

Please see the notification sent out on Parent pay to confirm your attendance. Should you require 

any further information regarding our Relationships and Sex Education curriculum please speak 

with your child’s teacher, Mrs Bailey or Mrs Gaughan. 

Mrs Bailey 

 

Staffing Update 

Office Update:  

This term we have welcomed Miss Smith to our staff team. Miss Smith has taken over from Mrs 

Hansford in the school office. We are delighted that Mrs Hansford is currently working a day a 

week with us to provide training and a smooth handover. 

 

Nursery Update: 

After 17 years at George Fentham Endowed School we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Durkin at 

the end of the summer term. Mrs Durkin has been an outstanding Nursery teacher, welcoming new 

children to George Fentham right at the start of their learning journey. She has worked closely 

with families offering support and advice on a wide range of issues, ensuring that children settle 

quickly and enjoy all that Nursery has to offer. Needless to say, Mrs Durkin will be missed hugely 

by us all! 

 

From September 2023, we are delighted to confirm that our new Nursery teacher will be Mrs 

Bromhall. Many of you will already know that Mrs Bromhall has been working in Reception this 

year. Mrs Bromhall is an extremely experienced class teacher and was part of the leadership and 

management team in her previous school. She is really excited about her new role and will be 

working in partnership with Mrs Durkin and the rest of the Early Years Team to prepare for 

September.  
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Promoting and Supporting Good Attendance 

Congratulations to all of our children who have achieved 100% attendance this half term. The 

table below shows the percentage of children in each class who have attended school every day 

since our Easter break. We look forward to seeing if we can increase these percentages next half 

term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: Reporting Absence and Leave of Absence Forms 

Schools have a duty to account daily for all children registered at the school. Therefore, if your 

child is absent due to sickness or other unexpected circumstances, it is critical that you let us 

know by 8:30am on that day. This can be done via our phone line on 01675 442800 option 1, or 

through emailing the school office at office@george-fentham.solihull.sch.uk .  

Please be aware, if we have not received a reason for your child’s absence, we will work through 

your child’s contact list to try to establish the reason for this absence. If after doing everything 

possible we are still unable to establish why your child is absent, we may escalate this to a 

safeguarding concern.  

Parents / carers are asked to complete a Leave of Absence Form for every absence. Please note 

this includes planned absences or short notice absences due, for example, to medical appointments 

during the school day. Forms are available by contacting the school office.  

 

 
Coronation Celebrations 

We were delighted to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles III on Saturday 6th May with all 

of our children. In the weeks leading up, each class took a particular theme and produced some 

amazing work which is now displayed throughout our corridors. Nursery and Reception dressed up 

in a robe and crown and thought carefully about what they would do if they were the King or 

Queen for a day. We had some great ideas including: 

 “I would be a mermaid.”  

 “I would help people in the earthquake.” 

 “I would make unicorns real again.” 

Year 1 children showcased their super art skills by designing their very own stain glass windows 

based on those in Westminster Abbey. Year 2 used their fantastic research skills to find out all 

about the orb and the sceptre, whilst Year 3 and 4 focused on investigating previous Kings and 

Queens and a royal family tree. Year 5 thought carefully about King Charles’ commitment to a 

multicultural and inclusive society, whilst Year 6 found out all about The Prince’s Trust. Visitors 

to school this half term have been incredibly impressed with the quality and standard of work 

displayed.  

Year Group Percentage of children achieving 100% 

attendance for this half term 

N 48% 

R 47% 

1 60% 

2 60% 

3 50% 

4 44% 

5 60% 

6 48% 

mailto:office@george-fentham.solihull.sch.uk
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On Friday 5th May, we started our day with a whole school Coronation Celebration Assembly. 

Throughout the morning children worked on a wide range of Coronation linked learning activities 

and just before lunch we held our very own GFES Coronation! We chose 2 children who had 

birthdays on or near the Coronation day to be our King and Queen. As a school, we dressed in red, 

white and blue and made our flags to wave. The Reception outdoor area became our “Buckingham 

Palace Balcony”, we created a road down the middle of the playground (just like The Mall) and our 

outdoor classroom became “Westminster Abbey”. After a short journey down “The Mall” to be 

crowned and a balcony appearance by our King and Queen, the rest of the school joined together 

to sing the National Anthem. Our King and Queen then led everyone in for a super picnic lunch. 

This was a truly memorable and enjoyable day and I would like to thank all of our staff and children 

for making this such a special occasion.  

 

   
 

Class Events 

Nursery  

Chick Hatching: 

 
Ten hen’s eggs arrived in an incubator recently and Nursery and Reception children had a 

wonderful opportunity to watch them hatch into 10 healthy chicks. The children were really 

fascinated and spent ages observing them and carefully handling them as part of this term’s work 

on lifecycles. The Nursery class was a destination for other classes in the school as soon as word 

got out about our fluffy visitors. 

Playhouse Theatre: 

We had a lovely opportunity to see live theatre in school when the Playhouse Theatre visited 

recently. They told a version of the Ugly Duckling story which was much enjoyed by the children. 

The children had the opportunity to get actively involved and to think about the meaning and how 

we should celebrate being different.                      

                                  Mrs Durkin 

Reception 

Our theme ‘Oh I do like to be beside the seaside’ has been lots of fun.  We used non-fiction books 

to learn about life under the sea.  We have had important discussions about how we can be more 

responsible and take care of our beaches and animals, talking about recycling and finding out what 

we can do to protect our planet.  Our role play area has been an ice-cream shop.  The children 

have enjoyed creating fabulous sundaes and cones.  We have had lots of opportunities to be 

creative.  We have painted beaches, collaged sea creatures, made our own boats and tested them 

in the water tray.  We learnt about the explorer Christopher Columbus and thought about places 
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we would like to explore.  We also had the ‘Get Pedalling’ team in school to develop confidence 

when riding bikes, some children were whizzing round on the two-wheel pedal bikes! And we 

celebrated the King’s Coronation, what a half-term!  

We can’t believe we are heading towards our last half term in Reception together! 

                       Mrs Brown 

Year 1 

This half term seems to have flown by in Year 1. We have been so busy and the children have all 

been brilliant. They work so hard and are producing some fantastic pieces of work. 

 

The Herbert Gallery and Museum: 

In History, we have been learning about old and new toys and what our parents and grandparents 

might have played with when they were little. We are excited to enhance this learning with a trip 

to The Herbert Art Gallery and Museum on Friday 23rd June. We will be taking part in a workshop 

on the life and times of Victorians with a focus on Victorian toys and a workshop focusing on 

exploring sketching through paintings. (We are hoping to also say hello to Dippy the dinosaur!) 

 

Vincent Van Gogh: 

In Art, we have found out about Vincent Van Gogh and the wonderful flowers he painted. We have 

been inspired by his paintings to create our own pictures focusing on the different colours and 

shapes of flowers. 

 

Phonics Workshop for Parents: 

On Friday 5th May, in the afternoon, Year 1 hosted a Phonics workshop. Parents were invited in to 

find out more about how their child is taught phonics and how they can support them at home. 

The afternoon was a hive of activity when the children were all able to join their parents, taking 

part in fun and creative games all linked to learning phonics. 

 

Coronation of King Charles III: 

We really enjoyed joining with the rest of the school to celebrate the Coronation of King Charles 

III. We learnt songs and created Union Jack flags to wave as we lined the George Fentham ‘Mall’ 

in our playground! We were so proud of King Asa and Queen Tatiana who showed confidence and 

maturity as they took on such important roles in 

our school coronation.  

 

On Friday 19th May, the children performed their 

class assembly to the whole school and their 

visitors. The children shared their knowledge and 

learning on the theme 'Amazing Africa' and 

showed the enjoyment that they got from their 

lessons in the Spring term. 

The assembly took their audience on a learning 

journey showing a super dance performance and a 

variety of songs sang ranging from singing about 

the 7 continents of the world to reciting an 

African animal alphabet! The whole class showed 

great confidence when standing in front of an 

audience. They spoke clearly about what they had 

learnt and we were so proud of them. A big thank 

you to all those who came to watch and well done 

to Year 1!                                                                                              Mrs Salmon & Mrs Mandell 
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Year 2 
History - The Great Fire of London: 

We didn't get the opportunity at the end of Spring 2 to burn our Tudor houses, so we were 

incredibly excited to finally get to do this. Seeing how narrow the streets would have been, how 

close together the houses were and how the wind blew the flames from house to house, helped us 

to better understand what it would have been like during the Great Fire of London. 'IT WAS 

AMAZING!' 

 

 
 

English – Presentations:  
In Year 2 this half term, the children all chose a topic that interested them and then prepared a 

short presentation, which they then gave to the class. Topics ranged from the Army, Football, 

Pokemon, Ballet, Metal Detecting, Cats, Skiing, Trains and much more! 

It was clear how hard the children had prepared, with notes and scripts, props and costumes all 

used to make their presentations more interesting. They used clear voices, with good expression 

and Mr. Bass, Mrs. Mallin and Mrs. Cuff were incredibly proud of them. Well done all!  
 

Art – Sculptures:  

We have had great fun studying Henry Moore, and other famous sculptors, and then created our 

own wire and clay sculptures, as part of our Art this half term. 
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PE: 
We are in the middle of our Tri-Golf unit at the moment and the children are loving it! They have 

really enjoyed learning how to hold the 'putter' and the 'chipper', showing great perseverance 

when trying to hit it accurately. We are now looking forward to the Tri-Golf Festival we will be 

competing in, later in the summer. 

   Mr Bass 

 

Year 3 

Year 3 have travelled back to the time before anything was written down this term.... prehistory! 

We thoroughly immersed ourselves in Stone Age life during our trip to Compton Verney to take 

part in their Stone Age settlers workshop. 

We learned how the very first settlers made shelters and built walls using wattle and daub. We 

ground flour to make stone age bread, created our own cave paintings using natural ingredients 

and our absolute favourite activity, creating a spark to light a fire. 

We decided that it was very hard work being a Stone Age person, and we were exhausted at the 

end of the day!  

In Art, we have looked closely at the work of Quentin Blake and what makes his illustrations so 

unique. We have enjoyed imitating his work, and then innovating, by creating aliens using 

exaggerated features just like the artist. 

                                       Mrs Hodge 

 

Year 4 

Earlier in the term, Year 4 had a brilliant morning visiting Birmingham Central Mosque. We were 

able to see lots of the features and symbols that we had learnt about in R.E. during the spring 

term. We started our tour outside, looking for the traditional dome and minaret that many 

mosques have, before moving inside and learning more about the prayer room and how this is used 

by Muslims. There was a lot to take in but Year 4 showed their brilliant listening skills and came 

away having learnt many new facts.   

Year 4 have enjoyed the start of our new D&T topic which is all about using levers to create 

moving pictures. The children loved exploring a variety of books with moving parts and 

investigating how they work. We then moved onto making some of the moving parts for ourselves 

and Mrs Gibbons was very impressed by the support the children gave to each other when they 

were struggling. It was like having extra teachers in class! 

In PE, we have been extremely fortunate this half-term to have received training from a specialist 

cricket coach. Every week, we have been improving our skills in throwing, catching and batting with 

the aim to take part in the “Chance to Shine” cricket tournament next half-term. The children 

have thoroughly enjoyed their experience and are very much looking forward to representing 

George Fentham. 
                 Mrs Briggs & Mrs Gibbons 

 

Year 5 

The children in Year 5 have had another busy term! As part of the Coronation celebrations, they 

have produced some wonderful work on King Charles III and his multicultural views for our 

corridor display. We were particularly proud of the children's artwork in the style of Steve 

Anthony and their perceptive insights into a diverse Britain today.  

Year 5 have taken part in Bikeability, showing how mature, safe and responsible they can be when 

cycling on the road. Well done to all children for improving their cycling skills.   

This term we have also welcomed some new additions to the class - our butterflies! We have 

observed them carefully as they have grown and metamorphosed from caterpillars into 

butterflies, making detailed sketches along the way. In our English lessons we have also started 
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studying two new books this half term: Viking Boy by Tony Bradman (which dovetails beautifully 

with our History topic of the Anglo Saxons) and Blackberry Blue. The children are being inspired 

to write using powerful vocabulary, similes and personification.   

On top of this we have begun our “Chance to Shine” cricket coaching and have been learning to 

work together as a team and bowling and batting accurately, honing our skills in time for the 

Cricket Festival in the second half of the Summer term. Year 5 have also demonstrated their 

flare for performance in preparing for our class assembly. Congratulations to all children for 

creating such an engaging assembly which has reflected some of their learning journey this year. 

We think that Year 5 will need half term to recover ready for the last part of the summer term, 

as we have lots more exciting learning opportunities ahead. Well done, Year 5!   

 

 
 

                                                                Mrs Bradburn & Mrs Kermode 

Year 6 

Year 6 have been very busy this half term preparing for and completing their SATs assessments 

in grammar and punctuation, spelling, reading and mathematics. I have been overwhelmed with the 

effort and care the children have put into their work so far this academic year and the dedication, 

perseverance and resilience they demonstrated throughout the SATs process. They calmly and 

maturely approached the tests. I am very proud of them.  

Year 6 are now focussing on extended writing, along with learning all about their local area, 

Hampton in Arden. In Art, the children have already started to produce some wonderful drawings 

based on the work of L. S. Lowry. We hope to include examples, once they are complete, within 

the next Newsletter.  

We can now look forward to a fantastic end of year, with our residential only a few weeks away 

and a packed second half-term of the summer term to enjoy.  

Miss Timothy 

 

Eco Council  

Our hardworking Eco-councillors have been buzzing with activity this half term, preparing a range 

of exciting initiatives to celebrate World Bee Day on 20th May. Our goal is to raise awareness 

about the critical role bees play in our ecosystem and the importance of caring for these precious 

pollinators. We wanted to involve the entire school community in this endeavour.  Our initiatives 

included:   

 An Information Assembly about the fascinating world of bees.  

 Bee Trail: The children at George Fentham were asked to unleash their creativity and 

decorate bees that will be displayed along the trail. 

 Playground posters: Following the half-term break, bee posters will be available in the 

playground. During playtimes and lunchtimes, children will have the opportunity to identify 
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different species. Did you know that there are over 270 different species of bee just in 

the UK? 

 Sunflower Growing Competition: Every child at George Fentham has been given sunflower 

seeds to grow and nurture. Hopefully the flowers will provide a lovely feast for our bee 

community and we look forward to seeing how tall the sunflowers grow. 

By involving the entire school community in these initiatives, we hope to foster a sense of 

responsibility and appreciation for the natural world. Together, we can make a positive impact on 

the well-being of bees. A super half-term’s work! 

Mrs Briggs 

 

School Council & PTFA 

Over the past term, School Council have been producing their wish lists for their wet playtime 

activities. The PTFA have, very generously, given each class £200 to spend. Special thanks must 

go to our two Year 6 councillors, who have worked with each class to identify their choices on 

Amazon. The children have had to budget very carefully in order to get as close to £200 as they 

could. We are very much looking forward to unpacking the orders and distributing them to each 

class to use during wet playtimes and lunchtimes. A huge thank you to the PTFA for their support! 

Mrs Bailey 

 

Online Safety Council  

We have had a productive half term, with children's ideas for how to keep safe online, from each 

class, being collated and organised into themes. Further to last term, where we decided to create 

an Online Safety quiz, we have taken it a step further and are putting together an Online Safety 

booklet to send home, which will contain information for both parents and children, as well as 

quizzes and fun activities. This will be ready during Summer 2 and we can't wait to share it with 

you.  

Mr Bass 

 

PE and Sports Update 

GFES Football Team (Years 3 and 4, Girls):  

A huge well done to our Year 3 and 4 girls football team who represented GFES at Solihull Moors 

on Wednesday 3rd May.  Mrs Bailey, who accompanied the girls, said they showed amazing 

teamwork and fabulous football skills. They also learned to use “spirit scoring” of the School 

Games Values to help reflect on games.  Great work girls, you can all be really proud of yourselves. 

 

GFES Netball Team (Year 5, Mixed):  

GFES debuted our first netball team in over eight years on Tuesday 16th May. We took a team of 

Year 5 Netballers to a very competitive tournament at Lode Heath to experience the competitive 

game in preparation for next year. It was a huge learning curve as many of the players in the 

tournament were from Year 6 and had county representatives, but all of our Year 5 team played 

with passion and determination. The improvement between our first game and our last was huge 

with players really linking up play and moving the ball away from the opposition quickly. We are 

looking to build on this experience next year. 
 

School Clubs: 

All clubs will continue after half term with the last session happening in the week beginning 

Monday 10th July. If your child wishes to join a club, please speak to Mrs Bradburn or contact 

the school office. 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION: Funding: 

Please be aware that school funds each of these clubs, with the exception of Learning Curves, to 

support parents / carers and ensure there are no financial barriers to attendance. As a result, we 

would like to take this opportunity to ask children and parents / carers to show commitment to 

their chosen clubs as places are paid for. If children do not attend, places may be reallocated. 

Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: Use of the school field after school: 

We would like to remind you that school has priority use of the school field for clubs after school. 

In order to continue to safeguard our children, no other children or adults should be on the field 

at these times. If we are unable to secure exclusive use of the field, we may need to review 

whether or not we are able to run these clubs. Thank you for your support in this matter.  

 
Sports Clubs Summer 2: 

 

 Summer 2023  Lunchtime    Afterschool   

Monday      Jet Dance   
3.20 -4.30pm    
Open access via Jet Dance   

Tuesday   KS2 Sports Club    
By invitation only (12)   
Natalie Hardy- Adaptive Sports 12.40 

-1.15   
(Skipping)  

KS2 Girls Football   
(32) Open access 3.20pm -4.20pm   

Megan Smirles & Louis Andrews- Sports 

Development   

Wednesday   KS1 Sports Club    
By invitation only (12)   
Chloe Ebbon –Adaptive sports 12.20 -

1pm   (Skipping)  

KS2 Boys Football   
(32) Open access 3.20pm -4.20pm   

Simon Harrison & Ben Maxwell- Sports 

Development   

Thursday   Reception Multisport 

Club   
Access to all (15 per half term)   
Natalie Hardy- Adaptive Sports 12.40 

-1.15   

KS2 Athletics   
Open access (32) 3.20pm -4.20pm   
Natalie Hardy & Chloe Ebbon- Adaptive 

Sports   

Friday   POP up Tri- Golf Club   
By invitation only (12)   
Aaron  Lansberry 

KS1 Bat and Ball Games   
Open access (32) 3.20pm -4.20pm   
Natalie Hardy & Chloe Ebbon - Adaptive 

Sports   

 

Thank You: 

We would like to say a huge thank you to Mrs Bradburn who is responsible for Sport and PE across 

the school. It takes a huge amount of time to set up and organise all of our clubs and sporting 

opportunities. In addition, classes benefit from working with qualified and experience coaches 

within our PE curriculum which is again coordinated by Mrs Bradburn.  
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Summer 2023 Music Lessons Timetable 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please look out for further details of our GFES Choir which will be run by Mrs Kermode next half 

term.  

 

REMINDER: Attendance  

To support us to secure good attendance for all of our pupils and to address concerns regarding 

any child’s poor school attendance and punctuality, we are continuing to work with Central School 

Attendance and Welfare Service Ltd (CSAWS) in 2022-23. Each half term, attendance registers 

are rigorously scrutinised to identify any attendance issues. This includes children falling below 

95% attendance, children who are below 90% attendance and therefore at risk of becoming 

persistent absentees, children with any unauthorised absence and any punctuality concerns. 

Your child may be contacted by a CSAWS Attendance and Welfare Officer if your child’s 

attendance and punctuality is causing concern.  This could be by phone, letter or a home visit to 

discuss the school's concerns and how attendance and punctuality can be supported and improved. 

Please note, Headteachers are only allowed to grant leave of absence in very exceptional 

circumstances and where the application has been made two weeks in advance. This does not 

include family holidays. Should you require any further information, or wish to discuss a leave of 

absence request please contact the school office. 

 

Medicines in School - REMINDER 

Our Medicines in School Policy and Administering Medicines Policy are both on our school website, 

along with the permission forms for prescribed and over the counter medicines.  

Should your child require any medicine during the school day, please complete the relevant form 

and speak directly to a member of the office staff. 

 

Medical, Dental & Optician Appointments  

Following advice from CSAWS, we would like to ask for your support in organising medical, dental 

and optician appointments outside of the school day. Please note if there is no alternative, you will 

be asked to complete a Leave of Absence Form and may be asked to show a copy of your 

appointment letter or card to the school office.  

 

Dietary Requirements / Food Allergies 

Please note it is the responsibility of Parents/Carers to advise the school office, in writing, of 

any dietary requirements or food allergies for each individual child. This is not required for food 

Day Music Lessons 

Monday N/A 

Tuesday SMS Cello Lessons 

Ms James 

SMS Drum Lessons  

Mr Elliott 

SMS Violin & Viola Lessons  

Miss Gosling 

Wednesday 

  

Wider Opportunities – Y4 Strings  

Miss Gosling 

Thursday 

  

SMS Woodwind 

Ms Roe 

Friday SMS Keyboard & Guitars 

Mr Jones 
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preferences but for medical conditions such as allergies or religious beliefs. This information will 

be stored on the child’s record throughout school. 

 

Healthy Schools: Break time Snacks 

As part of our Healthy Schools approach, we ask for your support in only sending in pure fresh 

or dried fruit and vegetables for morning snack. No other snacks are permitted. Please note 

fresh fruit or vegetables are provided by school for all children in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and 

Year 2. Key Stage 2 children should be provided with a fruit or vegetable snack from home.  

Children have access to their water bottles during the day and are regularly reminded to drink. 

Please encourage your child to do this and ensure that drinking bottles contain water only. 

Should you wish your child to have milk at break time details are available from the school office.  

 

No Nuts in School 

We have a number of children in school who have a severe nut allergy. These allergies can be life 

threatening. In order to keep all of our children safe, please ensure that you do not send 

any nuts or products containing nuts into school with your child, at any time.  

 

School Meals – Outstanding Debt 

Parents of children in KS2: School meals are £2.30 per day. 

Please ensure that you check your account regularly and credit your account with sufficient funds 

to pay for your child’s school lunches. If a debt exceeds one week’s school lunches a hot meal 

cannot be provided until the debt is cleared and the account is in credit.  

Thank you for your support in this matter. 

 

Please contact the school office if you think your child may be eligible for free school meals.  

 

Dogs near Playground Entrance 

A huge thank you to all of our parents and carers for keeping dogs away from our children coming 

into and leaving school. We continue to ask for your full support in keeping all dogs away from the 

path between school and the allotments at the start and end of the school day. 

Not all of our children are comfortable around dogs and some children are particularly frightened 

and nervous around them. We hope everyone is able to support us in keeping this area free from 

dogs at all times. Thank you.  
 

The BASE 

The BASE provides before and after school care and Nursery wraparound care during term time. 

The BASE is not run by school, but by a completely separate Voluntary Management Committee. 

If you have any queries regarding this provision, please contact Mrs Tina Coley directly on 01675 

443913. 

 

And finally………………… 

On behalf of everyone at George Fentham Endowed School, I would like to wish you and your 

family an enjoyable late May Bank Holiday Half term break. 

We look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Monday 5thJune 2023. 

 

Mrs J Gaughan   

Headteacher   


